
4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street Parramatta 2150 | dpie.nsw .gov.au | 1

Ms Teresa Avila
Project Director M6 Stage 1
Level 21, 101 Miller Street
North Sydney New South Wales 2060

04/03/2022

Dear Ms Avila
M6 Stage 1 (SSI 8931)

Condition E39 Update – Magenta Lilly Pilly

I refer to your letter dated 4 February 2022 providing an update on the number of impacted individuals of
Magenta Lilly Pilly (Syzyguim paniculatum) in accordance with condition E39 of SSI 8931.

I note that in January 2022 Australian Museum Business Services (AMBS) on behalf of the Project,
undertook additional survey and assessment when plants were fruiting, and confirmed that the number of
impacted individuals of Magenta Lilly Pilly was three (3).

I also note that the Project has since retired the ten (10) species credits for the five (5) impacted individuals
of Magenta Lilly Pilly required under condition E40 of SSI 8931.

I can confirm that this letter supersedes the Department’s approved variation letter, dated 23 December
2021, in accordance with condition E39 of SSI 8931. I note that this approval was based on a tentative
number of identified species of Magenta Lilly Pilly, as fruiting had not yet occurred.

I would like to remind you of your commitments to: 

 include in the Urban Design and Landscape Plan (UDLP) the replacement of all Magenta Lilly Pilly
within revegetated areas at a ratio of 3:1; and

 include a ‘Plan of Management’ as part of the UDLP to ensure longevity of the population within
Rockdale Bicentennial Park.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Sarah Kamarudin at
sarah.kamarudin@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton
Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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